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WARNING: If you believe this message may be malicious use the Phish Alert Button to
report it or forward the message to Email.Security@ventura.org.

Item 48 is probably the MOST URGENT items for the Board to address. Representing Friends
of Fieldworkers of Ventura County for the past ten years, I stand up for all the fieldworkers
we represent, voiceless. Affordable Housing is key to good physical, mental, psychological,
and social health. A whole family living in someone's bedroom or garage, or worse yet,
under their mobile home, is extremely detrimental to everyones' sanity and safety.

Please please please vote for Affordable Housing.
Thank you,

Judy Fisk Lucas, President

Friends of Fieldworkers

Justice for all,

Judy Fisk Lucas

Ojai, CA, USA

http://w friendsoffieldworkers.or
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